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Regular Monthly Meeting 

This monthÕs membership meeting will be the 
Annual Holiday Party held at CutilloÕs on 
Thursday, December 18th at 6:00 p.m. On the 
Second Floor. We are meeting at 6:00 for 
drinks, socializing and Dinner followed by a 
brief meeting. 

This year we will be upstairs and be ordering 
from the menu (pay as you go).  If you havenÕt 
Replied, Call Mike (610-996-7345) and let us 
know how many are coming.  

 
Flyout 

Was the Night Before Christmas 

We end up the flyout season with a flight to 
KayÕs at the Cambridge-Dorchester Airport, 
near the scenic Choptank River, at the 
southern end of the Delmarva Peninsula.  
ThatÕs our destination for December 21. 

Cambridge-Dorchester airport (KCGE) 
features a 4,477 foot runway and clear 
approaches.  ThereÕs a view of the posh Hyatt 
Regency golf resort just before landing.  
KayÕs is an airy, comfortable place, with a 
view of the airport.  Plan on a sumptuous 
breakfast or an interesting lunch that might 
feature the local crabs. 

Our route takes us down the Delmarva 
peninsula, where we may see a little wildlife 
of the flying kind (watch out for geese), and a 
few hardy sailors braving the cold and hoping 
to catch some wind.  The 105 nm flight should 
take about an hour. 

WeÕll gather at Penn Airways at 0930 for 
1000 takeoff.  Bring a friend or bring a student 
pilot (or a friend who is a student pilot), or 
maybe someone who may be a candidate for 
PAOP membership.  Contact Gene Poppel at 
610-647-1332 or genepoppel@comcast.net if  
you want a ride or have an available seat in 
your plane. 

 

 
The Candy Counter at Orange County, NY 

Guest Article 

First Prize 

An interesting stroke of luck happened to me that I 
would like to share with all of you. I am a member 
of AOPA, which I assume most of you are as well. 

The last week in October I received a FedX letter 
at my door. It was from a company named 
Ventura, that is hired by AOPA as the independent 
judging organization for the AOPA Debonair 
Sweepstakes. 

The line that popped off the cover letter was, 
"Your entry into this sweepstakes has been 
selected as a potential prize winner." Along with it 
were the official rules and a picture of the 
Debonair airplane. Twirling around in my 
head...what, I may win the airplane??? Can this be 
a scam??? The reconditioned Debonair worth 
about $300,000.00? I immediately went online and 
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saw that the winner was not announced yet and 
stared longingly at the plane and the beautiful 
glass panel, the new upholstery, engine and paint 
job. 

But before I could receive the prize, I had to fill 
out an affidavit with my personal info and SS#, 
agree that I would pay all taxes, and have it 
notarized and sent back within the week. I did 
what I needed to do and FedXed the prepaid 
envelope back. And then I held my breath for the 
next 4 days, not mentioning this to a soul because 
I thought I would jinx it. I spent sleepless nights 
thinking if I win this plane, how am I going to pay 
the taxes? Liquidate an IRA? Sell the plane? No, I 
said, maybe one or two of the PAOP or EPS 99s 
members would like to be a partner and they could 
buy into really cheaply to cover the taxes. Where 
should we keep the plane? What's the insurance 
going to be? Geez Louise, no wonder I couldn't 
sleep!! 

Thursday came around and I checked the AOPA 
website. They awarded the plane to someone in 
Minnesota. I was so disappointed!! So close and 
yet so very far away. 

Tuesday, Nov 4th I got notification that I was the 
First Prize winner of the Debonair Sweepstakes so 
I guess if somehow the Grand prize winner 
forfeited the plane, I would have been next in line. 
Can you imagine? 

However, the first prize is actually pretty cool. I 
had a choice of a Redbird Simulator worth 
$2500.00 or a Garmin 796 Aera with XM worth 
around $1700.00. After talking to a friend of mine 
who is an Airbus Captain for US Air, who has 
really pushing me to get my Instrument rating and 
talking to James at Fare Share, I decided to choose 
the Redbird Simulator. Maybe that will help me in 
going forward with my instrument rating...and 
besides, it is a really cool toy!! 

I think that the most interesting thing to me was 
that these sweepstakes and prize awards actually 
do happen to people who rarely win anything, like 
me. So keep renewing your AOPA membership 
and buying their products. It helps support them 

and...you never know...you just could win an 
airplane!! 

Happy flying, 

Joanne Piraino 

 

 

From the Prez 

2014 was a good year for PAOP. In terms of 
membership, we have 71 members including 
both our legacy members (past Presidents) and 
current dues paying members.  That is up from 
a mere 50 members three years ago. 

The Annual Fly-In Drive-In Pancake 
Breakfast was attended by more people than in 
the past four or five years.  I attribute this to 
many factors: 1. We advertised in the 
Mercury; 2. We had other coverage both in 
Norristown and Reading newspapers with 
brief articles thanks to the efforts of Debbie 
Penrod and Fed Van Ryn.  I also worked to 
get the event listed in local and aviation 
calendars, as we have in past years.   

As we have discussed before, the upgrades 
inside and outside the Roost have made it a 
much more usable facility.  Although there is 
more to do, we have the ability to use the 
building later in the fall and earlier in the 
Spring than in the many past years due to the 
new heating and siding supplied by the 
Airport. Boy Scouts will be meeting in the 
Roost on Saturday December 13th to work on 
their aviation merit badge, visit with the 
EAA1250 chapter, and have an aviation 
experience.  They can do this because of all 
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the work we did, and because we can turn on 
the baseboard heat for them to stay 
comfortable while using the facility. All of 
this takes a lot of work by members and other 
to get done.   

2014 was a good year for me as a pilot as you 
know from: My landing on frozen Lake  

Winnipesaukee in January to; Landing on the 
green dot at Oshkosh in July, and; including 
Suzanne and I getting to fly over Limerick 
Ireland in a 172 in the fall. 

My time as President of PAOP is coming to an 
end, and it has been my real pleasure to have 
worked with and been helped by many of the 
aviation family both in PAOP, and outside of 
PAOP.  Many people at the airport support us 
in small ways and in large ways.  Fred Van 
Ryn of EAA Chapter 1250 has been a great 
supporter of PAOP through my three years.  
Mike DÕAries, Josh Desmond, Chris Jordan 
and others working for the airport have been 
and will continue to support us.  Rick Jones 
and his people at Fare Share and Fly Elite also 
contribute to our benefit throughout the year.  

My Thanks also go to our members who work 
in the background fixing, repairing, 
fabricating, cleaning, painting, making coffee, 
setting barbecue grills, cleaning up before and 
after dinners, and who always show up and 
simply work. You know who you are and I 
could not have been successful without your 
support for PAOP.  

We need to go into 2015 without a void.  This 
is important to PAOPÕs successful 
continuation and future.  We do not (as of this 
writing) have a person or persons who have 
said they are willing to come forward and who 
may be willing, with the support of the 
Executive Committee, of being President, 
Vice President and Secretary. We have 

operated mostly through the past three years 
without a secretary, but it is an impediment.  
The election is at the Annual meeting in 
January 2015.  The most important thing for 
you to consider is:  Can I step up and serve 
PAOP by volunteering to be President, Vice 
President and or Secretary.  I can guarantee 
you that you will have a good time, and work 
with the best people in local aviation. 

A Change of Subject:  We have reported along 
the way that as we all know there will be a 
time when we are not personally flying, or 
even walking along earths paths.  This is a 
reminder that you might want to consider 
making a gift to PAOP when you talk with 
your accountant as to what charitable 
donations you can afford to make. As much as 
I hate interrupt the good will of the Christmas 
and Holiday Seasons by talking about these 
things, it is worth considering, so it is worth 
bringing up again. You can also make a gift to 
PAOP in your Will or Estate Plan.  It is as 
simple as saying: ÒI give the amount of Five 
Hundred Dollars to the Pottstown Aircraft 
Owners and Pilots Association, Inc.Ó or ÒI 
give my Cessna 310 to the Pottstown Aircraft 
Owners and Pilots Association, Inc. of 
Pottstown, Pennsylvania.Ó 

The good thing about using this example is 
that I do not know anyone with a 310, 
although I do know people with Five Hundred 
Dollars.  Your Attorney can help you put this 
into your will, or you can talk to one of the 
officers of PAOP for clarification.  

Other than that, I hope to see you at the annual 
Holiday Party at Cutillos.  

Merry Christmas,    Happy Chanukah 

My thanks to all of you. 

Mike 
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2014 PAOP Event Calendar 

 
Date Event Comment 
   
1/8/14 Board Meeting   
1/26/13 FlyoutÑ Fredrick, MD  (KFDK) Brunch 
1/30/14 Annual Meeting & Elections Copperfield Inn at Lakeside 
   
2/5/14 Board Meeting  
2/23/14 FlyoutÑ  Millville, NJ KMIV  Brunch, Museum 
2/27/14 Monthly Meeting  Copperfield Inn at Lakeside 
   
3/5/14 Board Meeting  
3/22/14 Roost Clean up Rain date 3/29/14 
3/27/14 Monthly Meeting - Dr. G. Cooperstien Copperfield Inn at Lakeside 
3/30/14 FlyoutÑ Georgetown, DE Brunch 
   
4/2/14 Board Meeting  
4/27/14 FlyoutÑ  Sky Manor N40 Brunch 
4/24/14 Monthly Meeting  Pasta Dinner Main Hanger PTW 
   
5/7/14 Board Meeting  
5/17-18/14 99Õs Pennies a Pound at PTW  
5/22/14 Monthly Meeting @ The Roost Chicken* 
5/31/14 FlyoutÑ  South Jersey Regional KVAY  Saturday Flyout Brunch and Museum 
   
6/4/14 Board Meeting  
6/28/14 Monthly Meeting @ The Roost Free Hot Dogs and Hamburgers Saturday 

Afternoon at the Airport  
6/29/14 FlyoutÑ  Kentmorr 3W3 Crabs and more 
   
7/2/14 Board Meeting  
7/27/14 FlyoutÑ  Greenwood Lake 4N1 Brunch with Connie 
7/31/14 Monthly Meeting @ The Roost Steak 
   
8/6/14 Board Meeting  
8/15/14 Month ly Meeting and Dinner with the Gyro Copter people  We are guests of Larry Boyer and the Gyros 
8/31/14 FlyoutÑ  Tangier Island KTGI An Island Experience, Crabs a Specialty 
   
9/3/14 Board Meeting  
9/6/14 Annual Fly-In/Drive -In Breakfast Ð Setup  
9/7/14 60th Anniversary - Annual Fly-In/Drive -In Breakfast Rain date 9/14/14 
9/25/14 Monthly Meeting @ The Roost Lobster*  
9/28/14 FlyoutÑ  Cherry Ridge N30 Brunch and Leaf Peeping 
   
10/1/14 Board Meeting Start Discussing New Officer Candidates for 

2014 
10/26/14 FlyoutÑ  Blairstown, NJ 1N7 Brunch 
10/30/14 Monthly Meeting   
   
11/5/14 Board Meeting  
11/20/14 Monthly Meeting  TBA 
11/23/14 FlyoutÑ  Orange County, NY KMGJ A Nice Brunch 
   
12/3/14 Board Meeting New Slate of Officers 
12/18/14 HOLIDAY DINNER PA RTY & Monthly Meeting  Cutillos at 6:00, Second Floor, open menu 
12/21/14 FlyoutÑ  Cambridge, MD KCGE Brunch 
   
1/7/2015 Board Meeting  
1/25/2015 FlyoutÑ  Wyoming Valley KWBW Pancakes and more 
1/22/2015 Monthly Meeting Annual Meeting and Elections Copperfield Inn at Lakeside 

* Steak is also available at these meeting 
 

 


